Mass Intentions

Saturday, January 12th

 5:00 For the Holy Souls in Purgatory and for the repose of the soul of Dean Leach by Elena Zamora †In loving memory of Gloria Atencio by her loving husband Chuck

7:00 For the Prayer Intentions of our English- Vietnamese community

Sunday, January 13th

9:00 In thanksgiving to our heavenly Father by Sal Duran †In loving memory of Larry Leveque by Rose Leveque

11:00 †In loving memory of Dora and Chris Zamora by the Zamora boys For the intentions of Terry Rasinski by B. Trollinger †In loving memory of Vina Garcia on her 12th

Tuesday, January 15th

6:00pm For the intentions of our Holy Father

anniversary by family

Wednesday, January 16th

6:00pm †For the repose of the soul of Mr. McKee's soul and consolation for his family

Thursday, January 17th

6:00pm †In loving memory of Karl Chavez on his 2nd anniversary by Rita Giannini

Friday, January 18th

6:00pm For Alberto Quy by Mr. and Mrs. Phu Dinh

SCHOOL MASSES AND SERVICES



9AM Thursday

Tax Time

January 17th, 24th, & 31st

Please join us at 9:00am on THURSDAYS for the St. Charles School Mass, followed by coffee and cookies in the Multi-Purpose Building!

Contributions January 5th & 6th

1st Offering \$3,539.05 2nd collection Bldg. Fund \$1,498.38

Contributions December 29th & 30th

1st Offering

\$4,883.00

2nd Offering totals for the month will be posted next month.

Your contributions fund all our programs. Your support is needed and appreciated!

Readings for Next Sunday January 20, 2019

Second Sunday of Ordinary Time

1st Reading: Isaiah 62:1-5

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 12:4-11

Gospel: John 2:1-11

CARDINAL OF THE MONTH



January Cardinal of the Month is Las Posadas Committee

Please see the write-up on the bulletin boards and at the Volunteer Table in the Lobby.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

January 12th to January 18th

Anthony Chavez
Karen DeMmon
Natavianna Dodge
Yvonne Estrada
Robin Kurth
Julie Le

Hung Luu
Marcella Martinez
Rebecca Montoya
Kim Cuong Nguyen
Declan Turk
Patrick Wallentine

PARISHIONER TAX INFO

Tax contribution letters will be prepared in January. The Parish Office is working diligently to send letters in a timely manner. If your tax-deductible contributions totaled \$250.00 or more in 2018, you should expect to receive your letter in the mail by the end of January 2019. Thank you for your patience!



JANUARY IS POVERTY AWARENESS MONTH

Did you know that 1 in 6 Americans and 1 in 5 children live in poverty (15.3 million kids), and 1 in 7 households in America do not know where their next meal will come from? According to the US Census data, that means that 40.6 million people live at or below the poverty line. And New Mexico has the highest rate of poverty in the US. The people of "Poverty USA" are family members, neighbors, colleagues – young and old, black, white

and brown, healthy and sick, rural and urban Many families are struggling but you can help magnify the voice of people who are poor or vulnerable. What can you do? As Catholics, we are called to respond to this immense human suffering! Learn how you can help at www.povertyusa.org. Download a daily reflection calendar for the month of January that has links to stories and prayers of how you can help! Get more resources https://povertyusa.org/teach and be part of the solution!

2019 CURRENT AND FUTURE VOLUNTEERS

Fr. Vincent would like to compose a master chart of organization for all current volunteers, and asks any parishioners wishing to become parish volunteers to also be a part of this Volunteer "census", so to say. If you are a current volunteer, or involved in any ministry here at St. Charles, please help us to be better stewards of your talents and treasures. After Mass, please take time to fill in your information on the Volunteer list at the Parish Office table in the lobby. If you are not currently a volunteer, but would like to be, please sign up on the Volunteer list **AND** also complete the Big Yellow "Share Your Talent" form at the Parish Office table. For further information about Volunteering, please call the Parish Office at 505-242-3462.

GIVING TREE TALLY: THANK YOU ST CHARLES!!!

The St Charles Giving Tree program, sponsored by our Knights of Columbus Council, was very successful this Advent Season! Fr. Vincent and the Knights are very grateful to all of our Parishioners and families who donated to this worthy cause. THANK YOU, St. Charles!! Our Parish School helped support our giving tree again this year by participating in their own giving program entitled "Baby Shower for Jesus." The students and school families collected gifts for baby Jesus in support of Birthright. Grand Knight, Gary Trujillo and his daughter Victoria Trujillo inventoried and delivered all your gifts and delivered them to the three (3) organizations sponsored this year. Thank you again St. Charles, for your tremendous giving spirit!

Parish gifts		School gifts		
Good Shepherd Center:	230 items \$3,146.96	Birthright of ABQ	78 items	\$
Birthright of ABQ	235 items \$1,737.59	390.00		
Casa Angelica	444 items \$1,380.25			
Totals	909 items \$6,214.80			
with cash donation	= \$6,264.80			
Total Donations: 987 items totaling + cash donation = Grand total of \$6,654.80				
"For it is in giving that we receive." ~St Francis of Assisi				

1ST ANNUAL BENEFIT DINNER & LEGACY PLANNING FORUM

St. Charles Parish and School will host our 1st Annual St. Charles Benefit Dinner and Legacy Planning Forum this spring. The benefit dinner is a parish event, for the church and school, in which our pastor, Fr. Vincent and our principal, Mr. Horton, hope to lay out a foundation to sustain our faithful communities now and for future generations. "Legacy," as used in this context, means that the contributor wishes to create a legacy of support for the parish by providing ongoing donations and/or gifts. This is the first annual benefit dinner; this year it will be at held *at the Marriot Courtyard on Saturday, March 23rd at 6pm*. Stay tuned, more information about this new & important parish event will be provided in the coming weeks!